## APRIL 27 – MAY 1, 2020 COMMISSIONER MEETINGS

Sweet Grass County Commissioner meetings are held in the office of the county commissioners in the Sweet Grass County Annex in Big Timber, Montana, unless otherwise noted in the minutes. The first Monday of each month a department head staff meeting will be held at 9:30 a.m. Claims will be reviewed and approved for payment every Thursday unless a conflict arises. At least one commissioner will be in the office from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. daily unless they are at a conference or a meeting requiring them to be out of the office.

NOTICE: These minutes reflect the proceedings of the Board of County Commissioners. The official minutes are on file with the Clerk and Recorder (MCA 7-4-2611(2)(b).

\*

### Monday, April 27, 2020

Commissioner Wallace was in today and Commissioner Roe and Moody were working from home.

Commissioner Moody and Roe attended the SGHS board meeting.

#### Tuesday, April 28, 2020

Commissioner Moody was in today and Commissioner Roe and Wallace were working from home.

Commissioner Moody attended the Senior Citizens Center board meeting.

DES/911 Coordinator Brophy was in to give updates.

Public Works Director was in to discuss the Old Boulder Bridge project.

County Attorney Dringman was in to discuss functions in county facilities and a possible personnel issue.

## Wednesday, April 29, 2020

Commissioner Moody and Roe were in today and Commissioner Wallace was working from home.

The Commissioners called DES Coordinator Brophy to talk to Iron Star Pizza about the phased reopening.

Sweet Grass County Board of Health meeting was held with Lana King, Kaleb Pearson, Ken Rockeman, Jen Chappell and Rolland Karlin. Commissioner Moody made a motion to approve the Engle ranch septic variance with conditions. Mayor Karlin seconded this and the motion carried unanimously.

Clerk and Recorder Pederson was in to go over agenda items.

### Thursday, April 30, 2020

Commissioner Roe was in today and Commissioner Wallace and Moody were working from home.

Community Mental Health Coordinator Amber Blake called to discuss the DPHHS grant.

Randy Rembold stopped in with the MT Boiler Service contract for the boiler replacement at the courthouse.

Claims for the week were reviewed and signed.

Public Works Director Conner stopped in to discuss possible bridge replacements.

Finance Officer Uehling was in to discuss the Tumberwood Tea/Department of Commerce grant.

A call was made to Mary Collins at DPHHS to discuss the Covid-19 grant opportunity.

# Friday, May 1, 2020

Commissioner Wallace and Roe are in today and Commissioner Moody was working from home.

A grant application for the airport to the FAA for a special grant of \$20,000 was signed and submitted.

The conference call meeting with the unified public health command was held. High school graduation options were discussed.

Claims for the month of April totaled \$210,199.65 Payroll for the month of April totaled \$238,385.28

Respectfully submitted, /s/ Vera Pederson

**Board of County Commissioners** 

William Wallace, Chairman

Date Approved: May 7, 2020

Attest:

Vera Pederson, Clerk